Overland Park Neighborhood Association (OPNA) minutes of  6/28/12 meeting.

Call to order at 6:40pm.

As the Secretary was again neglecting his duties, President Catherine Sandy presented the minutes from the May meeting, which were approved.

Treasurer’s Report of $599.69 was approved.

Our neighborhood police officers noted their approach to fireworks, the rash of bicycle thefts and the Commander’s meetings on Wednesdays. Vice President Ronnie Crawford mentioned the gold dredging operations in the South Platte River. Piles of sand are being left in untoward places. The wonder is that the Greenway Foundation isn’t all over this.

Tim Watkins, a city planner from the community planning and development office, mentioned a workshop for the Alameda and Evans studies on July 12 at the Athmar Recreation Center. An EPA grant for Brownfields areas is in play. This “will not force anyone to sell their property.” He mentioned a summary of studies for South Platte River Drive on both sides of Evans Avenue between Huron and Galapago Streets. There will be an open house on July 19 at 5:30pm at the Harvard Gulch Recreation Center, as well as additional public meetings in August and on September 4.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:48pm. 

